STATE OF ILLINOIS )
COUNTY OF DU PAGE ) SS
TOWNSHIP OF BLOOMINGDALE )

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE TOWNBOARD OF TRUSTEES
OF BLOOMINGDALE TOWNSHIP
HELD ON JULY 19, 2016

CALL TO ORDER:
Deputy Clerk, Ray Wanders, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL:
Upon roll call, the following were:

Present: Joyce Hundhausen, Trustee
Marilyn Menconi, Trustee
Joseph Salerno, Trustee
Robert Tolentino, Trustee

Deputy Clerk: Ray Wanders
Highway Commissioner: Robert Czernek
Absent: Edward N. Levato, Supervisor

Fran Scalafini, Town Clerk
Present in the Audience: Michael Hovde, Deputy Pierscionowski,
David Roger
A quorum was present.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Deputy Clerk Wanders asked everyone to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance.

APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN PRO TEM:

Deputy Clerk Wanders asked for nominations for Chairman Pro Tem for today’s meeting due
to the absence of Supervisor Levato. Trustee Hundhausen made a motion that Trustee
Menconi be appointed Chairman Pro Tem. The motion was seconded by Trustee Salerno and
unanimously approved by roll call vote.

Ayes: Hundhausen, Menconi, Salerno, Tolentino.

Nays: None. Absent: Levato, Scalafini  Abstain: None. MOTION CARRIED.
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES: - June 21, 2016- Regular Board Meeting
Motion by Trustee Tolentino, second by Trustee Salerno, to approve the Minutes of the
Regular Town Board Meeting held on June 21, 2016 as written. Roll call vote:

Ayes: Hundhausen, Menconi, Salerno, Tolentino :
Nays: None. Absent: Levato, Scalafini  Abstain: None. MOTION CARRIED.

CORRESPONDENCE: None.

DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

Motion by Trustee Salerno, second by Trustee Hundhausen, to accept the Youth Service
Bureau, General Assistance and Senior Center written reports as presented and to place them
on file. After a discussion of departments, roll call vote:

Ayes: Hundhausen, Menconi, Salerno, Tolentino.

Nays: None Absent: Levato, Scalafini. Abstain: None, MOTION CARRIED.

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT REPORT:

Highway Commissioner Czernek reported that he attended a meeting at DuPage County
regarding speed bumps. From what he learned at the meeting speed bumps are considered a
liability and not favored by the fire departments, paramedics and County. An option
discussed for additional speed control is “shoulder striping” that makes lanes look more
narrow. But the cost of doing this is approximately $2.00 per foot.

Electronics recycling for the month of July seemed close to the usual average of 40,000
pounds, but he did not have an official weight of what was collected as of this meeting.
Highway Commissioner Czernek said the Highway Department will need to re-evaluate if
they can continue to do electronic recycling next year, but hopes to continue at least until
winter.

Highway Commissioner Czernek has accepted an invitation from the Village of Roselle to
partner in their September 17, 2016 recycling event to be held near the train station. It will
include paint, paper, batteries, glasses, etc.

It was noted that they finished paving the parking lot behind the Supervisor’s office and
General Assistance. There will be some changes to parking spots to make some van-
accessible handicap spots.

Highway Commissioner Czernek and Bob Nogan will attend the Highway Commissioner
Summer Seminar of TOI in September.



REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING
July 19, 2016
Page 3

Highway Commissioner Czernek then introduced Officer Pierscionowski to the Board and
complimented him on his efforts to date. Bob has gotten nothing but positive feedback from
the residents regarding Officer Pierscionowski.

OFFICER PIERSCIONOWSKI:
Officer Pierscionowski gave the board the history of his background and reported on
what things were happening in the Township.

He reported that he has been working on the speeding issue on Garden Avenue that was
reported by a concerned citizen at a board meeting a few months ago. Officer Pierscionowski
has had a speed trailer put out and is checking into other things that can be done. So far, it
seems things have gotten better. He will continue to keep a close eye on things as school will
be starting soon.

He reported that his patrol hours are 7:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.

Trustee Tolentino inquired about the differences in his position with that of Officer Urso who
visited us in June. Officer Pierscionowski explained the different positions.

QLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Approval of Town Fund Audit for June 1 — June 30, 2016:

Motion by Trustee Tolentino second by Trustee Hundhausen, to approve the Town Fund
Audit for June 1 to June 30, 2016 as presented. There were no questions regarding the audit.
Roll call vote:
Ayes: Hundhausen, Menconi, Salerno, Tolentino.
Nays: None. Absent: Levato, Scalafini. Abstain: None. MOTION CARRIED

2. Approval of Road District Audit for June 1 - June 30, 2016:

Motion by Trustee Hundhausen, second by Trustee Salerno, to approve the Road District
Audit for June 1 to June 30, 2016 as presented. No questions were asked regarding the audit
report. Roll call vote:

Ayes: Hundhausen, Menconi, Salerno, Tolentino.

Nays: None. Absent: Levato, Scalafini. Abstain: None. MOTION CARRIED.
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PUBLIC COMMENT:
Both Mike Hovde and Dave Roger praised the Bloomingdale Farmer’s Market and were very
happy to hear that leftover items are being donated to the General Assistance Department.

ADJOURNMENT:
Motion by Trustee Hundhausen, second by Trustee Tolentino to adjourn the meeting. All
Board members present voted Aye. The meeting adjourned.

e

ders
Deputy Town Clerk

aymond E. Wan

Approved:  August 16, 2016




